
 
 
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING:  April 19, 2016. 

 
The meeting was called to order in the Civic Center at 6:30 pm by Dick 
Fredericks.  There were 10 electors in attendance. 
 
Several representatives from the Snowmobile Alliance and Snojacks 
snowmobile club presented an opportunity to secure additional state money for 
grooming.  This would require creating a designated trail on town roads around 
Lake Owen.  Currently the existing trail crosses Lake Owen.  The state will not 
fund any trail that is a dead end or crosses a lake.  By designating a new trail 
around the lake, it would no longer be considered a dead end.  The topic was 
discussed amongst those present.  There was some concern as to more 
snowmobiles on the road.  This issue will be taken up by the town board at the 
May meeting.  The snowmobile clubs just wanted to be as open as possible 
about this possibility. 
 
Minutes form the April 14, 2015 meeting were read by Dick Fredericks.  
Motion by Bill DeVries, second by Andy Tuttle to approve the minutes.  
Minutes form the May 13, 2015 were not available and will be approved at the 
next Town Meeting.  CARRIED by voice vote. 
 
The clerk reviewed and answered questions regarding the 2015 Annual Report. 
 
Bob Puls, from the Great Divide Ambulance service provided an update.  They 
have been very successful but are concerned about declining revenues in 2016.  
The transfer service market is becoming very competitive. 
  
 
Motion by Chris Elkins, second by Mark Jerome to adjourn the annual meeting.  
CARRIED by voice vote. 
 
The 2017 Annual Town Meeting will be on April 20, 2017. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm. 


